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Dear Parents,  

We received the excellent news that the school is in the top 1% of schools nationally with the       

release of the Governmentõs analysis of the 2015 results in RAISEonline. This means that students 

at St Anneõs make the best progress in the country. 

We were extremely pleased with our results in the summer and hoped for good news when our girlsõ 

achievements were compared with other students across the country. The news that we are in the 

top 1% of schools is wonderful and a great tribute to the Staff, Students, Parents and Governors of 

the St Anneõs school community. Our staff are exceptional, encouraging our girls to achieve even 

more than they thought possible and preparing them for a successful life ahead. I am very proud of 

the way our girls make the most of every opportunity and have a love for learning. Their positive   

attitude, commitment, diligence and enthusiasm mean they achieve such astounding results.         

Congratulations to everyone involved in this truly exceptional achievement.  

Through sheer hard work and resilience girls of all levels of ability achieved success across the   

curriculum. I would like to share with you some of the details provided by the Department for       

Education. The DFE measure the progress pupils make between Year 6 and Year 11 using a ôValue 
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Addedõ score.  A Value Added score of 1000 is the national average. Scores below 1000 mean pupils 

are making less progress than average. Scores above 1000 mean pupils are making more progress 

than the national average. The progress our pupils made in their best 8 subjects was an exceptional 

1050.3.  

The national average ôValue Addedõ score for disadvantaged pupils it is 975, for pupils with a special 

educational needs (SEN) 972 and for the most able pupils, 999. Pupils at St Anneõs in each of these 

groups have excelled. Our disadvantaged pupils made much more progress than both disadvantaged 

and non-disadvantaged pupils nationally with a score of 1047  and our pupils with special educational 

needs achieved 1037 , which is again much higher than the achievement of pupils either with or   

without special educational needs nationally. It is arguably very difficult for our most able pupils to 

make exceptional progress as their achievement in Year 6 is already high, but St Anneõs girls 

achieved an excellent score of 1032 , far exceeding the national score of 999. When compared to the 

score for girls nationally the positive impact of single sex education is clear: our girls achieved 

1050.3  compared to 1009 nationally.  

The detail of the RAISEonline report tells even more success stories about the progress pupils make 

at St Anneõs. The English results have reached the top 3%,  Humanities the top 2%  and Languages 

the top 6%.  Maths results have moved up to the top 11%  of schools and Science results are in the 

top 12%.  Although we are very pleased with these achievements, we know there are always          

improvements to be made and we will continue to look for ways to give our girls the very best        

education we are able to provide, giving them an excellent foundation on which to build successful 

futures. If you would like to discuss this or any other achievement data in more detail, or have any 

questions about what this means, please feel free to get in touch.  

 

We will be celebrating our success together on Friday 18 th  December with the collection of our   

Charity Christmas Hampers, Celebration Assemblies and Liturgies to prepare us all for Christmas. 

Year 12 students, the girls who achieved these excellent results, will have a special celebration after 

their January exams. Everyone in the school community is invited to relax our dress code on Friday 

for a ôChristmas Jumper and Jeans Dayõ day which will help us to create a special atmosphere.   

Guidelines for the day can be found in the letter to parents sent on Friday 11 th  December (a copy is 

available for reference on the website).  

 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish all members of our school community a very happy 

Christmas as we look forward together to the opportunities 2016 will bring. May the joy and peace of 

Christmas be with you always.  

 

             Lyn Bourne, Headmistress  

Do you know anyone who would like to join us?  

If you know of any girls 11 ð 16 who would like to join us at St Anneõs we do have a few places   

available. Please ask their families to contact the school on 023 8032 8200.  

 Applications for a place in the Sixth Form in September 2016 are welcome. Please complete the 

form on our website.  
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Christmas celebrations, of course, can get lost in the hubbub of family life, which is only right and 

proper as God becoming a human ð the Incarnation ð is a celebration of family, of real life and of 

giving.  But, like puppies, the Incarnation is not just for Christmas.  The joy of the Christ -child 

should infuse our prayers because the reality of Godõs nearness to us is emphasised at Christmas.  

It should infuse our actions because of the emphasis in the Christmas story of the good news 

coming to everyone.  It is an encouragement of strength and hope when we need it and gives     

context to our joy.  

Over the course of this term, the moment of the Incarnation has been present to the St Anneõs 

community in so many ways ð in the daily prayers our students experience in tutor time or         

assemblies, in the wonderful ways young people and adults interact with each other, in our         

reflection days, our charitable giving: the list goes on.  

For me, two sets of events have stood out.  Our year group Masses for Years 7 to 9 have been 

moments when the community has gathered around the altar and prayed together as God has    

become present in a special way at the Eucharist ð an Incarnation moment.  The other events have 

been the silences we kept both for Remembrance Day and for those affected by the attacks in 

Paris.  Uniting with people from all over, we have recognised the broken worldõs need for these   

Incarnation moments.  

May I take this opportunity to wish you all a happy and holy Christmas and Godõs blessings at the 

start of the New Year.  

Mr Waterfield, Head of RE  

Christmas  
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R.E. Department  

Year 8 Reflection Day  

The morning of Monday 16 th  November saw Year 8 ôGo Deeperõ in 

thinking about themselves, the St Anneõs community and how we 

relate to the world. Team building games in tutor groups helped 

them to get to know each other better and work collaboratively 

to make a tutor group jigsaw. Using resources from CAFOD, the 

year group experienced what it is like to be a refugee making  

difficult decisions about their lives and possessions. Collaborative 

and creative learning really took place and the girls responded 

thoughtfully and enthusiastically. The liturgy at the end of the 

morning focussed on us being lights to the world, bringing hope 

and comfort to others. This was the weekend after the tragedy 

in Paris and the girls were reflective and compassionate in their 

responses.  Well done Year 8.  

 

 

 

 

 

Year 9 Reflection Day  

On Monday 16th  November Year 9 enjoyed an afternoon      

getting to know themselves and those around them a bit     

better with a half day of reflection on the theme, ôFree to be 

Meõ. The afternoon consisted of exploring the perceptions 

others have of us and acknowledging the masks we put up in 

the different areas of our lives. We later heard about the way 

God made us based upon Psalm 139. Verse 14 particularly stood 

out, òYou are fearfully and wonderfully made.ó The afternoon 

helped us to look beyond ourselves and how we can help others 

in the world be who they were made to be. We also enjoyed 

time with our tutor groups thinking about the type tutor of 

group we would like to be. Thank you, Year 9 for a superb day.  
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Year 7  

Year 7 have been exploring the values and ethos of St Anneõs this term.  7 Beech considered how 

the parable of the Good Samaritan could be applied to the refugee crisis and produced the posters 

below 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some students also created some interesting similes to sum up their first termõs impressions of   

St Anneõs! 

¶ If St Anneõs was an animal, it would be a meercat because they are kind and caring and stick 

together as one.   

¶ If St Anneõs was a sound, it would be a river because it can be calm and peaceful but it can 

also be raging and loud! 

¶ If St Anneõs was a colour, it would be a rainbow to show we support diversity. 

¶ If St Anneõs was a sound, it would be a harmonious tune as all the notes fit together; this is 

like students and teachers ð all the same and getting along.  

 

Sixth Form  

Both Year 12 and 13 have been demonstrating their understanding of challenging philosophical and 

ethical concepts; how would you express Aristotleõs view of reality or enlightened shallow ecology? 
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Charities  

St Anneõs Foundersõ Day 

Our Foundersõ Day celebrations each year are combined with CAFODõs 

Harvest Fast Day and this year the theme was ôBrighten up the harvestõ.  

Staff and students all got into the spirit of things and wore something 

bright to remember that we can play a part, however far away we are, in 

making life a little brighter for those for whom harvest is a nervous time 

of year.  You can see some of the staff dressing up in the link on the right.  

The money that we raised has been split three ways this year.  Firstly, we have sent a donation to 

the LSU sisters in Tanzania who have paired us up with a Day Centre that gives support and respite 

to families with disabled children, run by the sisters there.  Look for the bright Matumaini display 

in the entrance corridor at school!  We have also donated money to supporting sanitation in areas 

that most need it and have ôtwinnedõ our main toilet with a toilet block in Chad.  The remaining    

money goes to support the work of CAFOD as always.  

Thank you to those families who took the opportunity of paying online to be generous with your    

donations for the non -uniform day.  

 

House Charities  

Our house captains each nominate a local charity to support through their own charity events in the 

year.  Apart from being a wonderful experience of leadership for our Sixth Form, these events are 

a great way of getting everyone in the house involved with a common purpose.  The events are 

spread throughout the year and Alban, Becket, Bede and Gregory have been hard at work           

supporting the work of Autism Hampshire, The Rainbow Centre, Youth Cancer Trust and Isaacõs 

Gift.  

 

Worldõs Biggest Coffee Morning 

Staff and Sixth Form joined together to bake, bring and buy cakes to share in this wonderful event 

for Macmillan.  The weather held out for us and it was a lovely break in the day for such an          

important cause.  
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Refugee Crisis  

Once more the St Anneõs community responded with real love and generosity to the unfolding         

situation with Syrian refugees.  Not only were people generous with donations of items and in our 

bucket collection and supporting a DVD sale, but also with taking time to raise awareness and to pray.  

The Oasis room was transformed for two lunchtimes for prayer specifically for refugees.  Years 7 

and 8 have also been able to take part in a refugee simulation which I know touched many of them.   

 

Charitable giving is not just about giving of our treasures, although we are delighted to be closing in 

on £2000 this year already!  It is about the time and talents that we also give and the generosity 

shown at school this year has been wonderful.  As I write we are collecting for our Christmas      

hampers and looking forward to tutor group charity events during Lent.  The tangible blessings that 

we send to others really does show us being Christõs hands on earth. 

Mr Waterfield, Head of RE  
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Romania 

Participating in the Libra Foundation Charity has given us the opportunity to fundraise and volunteer 

in Romania. It was a rewarding experience as we learnt life skills that would help us greatly in the 

future such as, problem solving, independence skills and being able to adapt to challenging situations. 

In preparation for the trip, we had to fundraise: at school we held a Krispy Kreme sale as well as a 

car wash. Independently, among other things, we attended numerous bag -packing sessions at the   

local super markets.  

 

All of the children in residential care are youngsters who live in the centre due to cognitive          

disorders, speech, and language and communication difficulties; ADHD; challenging behaviours and 

there are some on the autistic spectrum. Many of the children had multiple disorders.  

 

While in Romania we had a daily theme, for example 

òUnder the seaó, where we had to recreate the sea to 

make a tactile and visually stimulating welcome for the 

children. We planned an activity where the children 

had to make their own sea creatures using stencils 

that we had made. This all came together in a collage. 

It turned out the imagination and diligence of the   

students was such that we had to think on our feet! So 

we decided to combine the two originally planned tasks 

ð hats off to our teachers who do this all the time! So 

we ended up getting them to choose a sea creature to model in plasticine, which used an even wider 

range of skills.  

  

These activities were leading towards a grand finale called òBradettifestó where we combined all of 

the themes of the 2 weeks. The children could show their work and celebrate their accomplishments. 

There was food, drink, music and many different stalls of activities all of which the children enjoyed 

thoroughly and we as volunteers could recognise the progress that the children and we personally 

had made.  

 

Our first impression of the òcabanasó (the communal living quarters) was not the best, but it soon 

became a home from home. Fellow volunteers became òohanaó (family), and we got to experience the 

local lifestyle in the extent to which amenities were shared.  Our rooms didnõt have locks which gave 

a homelike atmosphere and there was a communal area in the centre, which helped with socializing 

and getting to know each other - the fridge and plugs were also a bonus!  

  

Overall we are looking forward to going back next year!  We are sure that everyone will be as      

welcoming as they were the first time.   There were smiles, laughter and tears and it will be an      

experience we remember. It was a wonderful journey that enabled us to get out of our comfort 

zones but was so rewarding and heartwarming!  Many memories!  

 

Abi Hatton, Florence Japzon, Macey McCormack, Eva Rahman  
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Alumni Update  

St Anneõs Alumni are seeking all old pupils who took their O Levels or CSE exams in the summer of 

1982 and those who took their A levels in the summer of 1984.  

A ôClass of ô82õ school reunion is planned on Saturday 19 March 2016 between 2pm and 5pm at St 

Anneõs Catholic School Southampton. 

 

If you would like to catch up with old class mates or perhaps you just fancy a chance to poke around 

your old school then please save the date in your diary.   

 

To register interest in the event or for further information go to Facebook page  

 

https://www.facebook.com/StAnnesclassof82  

 

Or email us on  

Saintannes1982@gmail.com  

 

For further information and images please contact:  

Kate Prince  

princekate@aol.com 

https://www.facebook.com/StAnnesclassof82
mailto:Saintannes1982@gmail.com
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MFL 

Dear Parents,  

GCSE examinations and courses for French and Spanish are changing. This change will affect all     

pupils who are currently in Year 9 and below and who choose to do a GCSE in French or Spanish when 

they choose their options. Changes are also occurring for other languages.  

The new GCSE is much more practical and expects pupils to have a wide vocabulary from memory. 

Pupils will be expected to be able to remember a lot of vocabulary and grammatical structures for 

their writing exam  (this will replace controlled assessments) and speaking tests (this will be an    

unprepared conversation which replaces the current controlled assessments.) Pupils will also need to 

be able to translate sentences and paragraphs from English to French/Spanish and from French/

Spanish in to English.  

In order to prepare pupils for these changes we have made some changes to our KS3 (Year 7 -9)   

curriculum. The content has remained very similar to previous years as we feel this gives pupils a 

good foundation for GCSE. The changes we have made are as follows;  

More teaching of phonics  

More teaching and practice of group talk and spontaneous talk  

Introduction of transcription  

Introduction of simple translation activities  

Increased use of poetry and literature from the country  

More frequent testing of vocabulary and grammar  

Lessons are taught in blocks of five. In each block pupils will sit  

1 vocabulary and grammar test  

1 transcription (listening) and translation test.  

If pupils need more time, teaching will be adapted accordingly. Pupils are given the vocabulary lists 

in advance and their homework task is to learn this vocabulary carefully and to try to use it in their 

written work and speaking activities. This is set in accordance with the homework timetable.  

At the end of each module (there are 4 modules per year) pupils sit a comprehensive reading and  

listening test. They will also be tested on either speaking or writing.  

The marks are recorded in their assessment books and these will go home to parents at the end of 

each module and tests. In the assessment books you will find;  

A summary of vocabulary and grammar test marks  

A summary of transcription and translation test marks  

An indication of pupil progress for all four skills (listening/speaking/reading and writing.) Typically, 

pupils achieve higher marks in the receptive skills (listening and reading) and they develop their 

writing and speaking more slowly. We hope that you and your daughter will find this information  

useful.  

We believe that it is important to encourage a growth mindset (a positive can -do attitude) and we 

would encourage you to speak to your daughter about her learning journey, and what she can do to 

keep on moving forwards and the link between home learning and progress in the classroom. We know 

that pupils who learn their vocabulary thoroughly do well in their end of module tests.  

The feedback from pupils so far has been positive. We will be seeking pupil and parent opinion on the 

clarity of information, the frequency of assessment, the impact on learning and pupilsõ readiness for 

GCSE in 2016. 
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We thank you for your support.  

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact your daughterõs French/Spanish teacher 

in the first instance.  

Ms Emma Wright  

Head of MFL  

ewright@st -annes.uk.com 

 

Websites to support language learning  

Here in the MFL department we are keen to make language learning fun, rigorous and relevant.  

Here are some websites which we use in class and for homework tasks to support language learning.  

www.duolingo.com A free website which comes with an app which takes pupils from the very          

beginning to beyond GCSE level. 

www.linguascope.com  Username: saintanne, Password: Hampshire. This website focuses on            

vocabulary and is suitable for Year 7 to 11 with a range of engaging activities.  

www.samlearning.com Samlearning has activities for most subjects at school. Your daughter will have 

her own username and log-in and pupils may be set homework tasks from the site.  

 

 

French Exchange 2015 - 2016 for Year 8 pupils  

Following on from a series of successful exchanges, I am very pleased to be able to tell you about a 

forthcoming visit from a class from our partner school in Le Havre, France.  We have worked closely 

with this school for 6 years and have run a number of successful trips with Year 8 and 6 th  form   

students. The school is a Catholic school with the same values and principles as our own. 30 pupils (6 

boys and 24 girls) aged between 12 and 13 years will be coming from France to experience a few 

days in England and to improve their comprehension and spoken English.   

This is an excellent opportunity for pupils from St Anneõs to welcome a young French person into 

their home and help them to experience a little bit of English life.  

The dates for the exchange in England are: 25 th - 31 st  January 2016  

The dates for the exchange in France are: 20 th - 26 th  June 2016  

We hope that you will join in making our guests welcome and share in our excitement as we prepare 

for their visit.  

Ms Wright and the MFL department.  

http://www.duolingo.com
http://www.linguascope.com
http://www.samlearning.com
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P.E. Department  

Cross country 2015  

The cross country girls have given brilliant performances so far this season in the city league. For 

the first time in many years, St Anneõs are out in strong force representing some true girl power! 

The new Year 7õs this year have come in fighting, with an exceptionally strong team. They currently 

lie in 1st  place as a team, with fantastic individual positioningõs from Fae Thompson currently 1st  

overall girl and Abigail Hadley 3 rd  overall girl. A fantastic start to the league girls and I think there 

will be some exciting prospects ahead throughout the cross country season and into the athletics 

season.  

The Junior girls are shining this season also currently in 1 st  team position. Our two superstar Year 

8õs Olivia Reavey currently in 2nd individual place, closely followed by Margot Broome in 3 rd are a 

credit to the lower end of the junior team and are going from strength to strength race by race. I 

am exceptionally proud of the Year 9 girls in the junior team who have really committed themselves 

and got stuck in to the cross country this season, they demonstrate true team spirit to race for 

one another and keep a united strong team. If a team member is unable to race, another will always 

be ready to step up and help out, so I give special thanks to all those Year 9 - girls you all know who 

you are! To currently be in first place as a team is truly deserved, well done.  

And finally onto the Intermediates, always a tough time with lots going on in regards to exams, yet 

despite the extra work our Inters are committing themselves. Freya Anderson Year 11 is in every 

race, getting into her stride this year and currently holding herself as 3 rd  overall individual,    

alongside her determined team mates currently keeping them in 2 nd team position.  

So a huge well done so far this season girls, keep up the hard work and training and I think you will 

get the results you all deserve in March.  

 

Rowing 

The annual whole school virtual rowing competition 

trials have just been completed and the final scores 

are being sorted to take the top 4 scorers from each 

year group to go through to the Hampshire schools 

semi-final trials held at Barton Peveril on  December 

14th .  Last year we were very successful having 4 girls 

qualify through to represent Hampshire in the       

regional finals so we are hoping to see the same    

success again this year. Watch this spaceéé 
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English Department  

Creative Conversation Club  

This new venture encourages early stage EAL students to practise their English while 

making these amazing crafts. If you havenõt tried this out yet why not come along? 

The club runs every Monday from 3.30 -4.15 in the English room.  

 

Miss  

Kardasinski  

In English, Year 7 used their poetry skills to create monster poems 

all about their different fears. From cheese monsters to three 

headed beasts, a whole range of interesting and exciting poems 

were produced (as well as being very scary at times!). The display 

can be found in Room 7 with examples from 7 Rowan and 7        

Sycamore. If only the board was big enough to include everyoneõs 

poems! 


